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Chatard on Twitter

events

friday, march 11

Coffee & Conversation, Wilson Auditorium Foyer, 9:30am
Maude Lamont (Vice Principal) and Wilson Counselors will hold an informal discussion on the topic of forecasting.

new: All students, Turn in your forecasting forms today
All remaining forecast sheets for current Wilson students are due by Friday afternoon.  Each student should meet with 
their counselor. Suggestions for appropriate times to see counselors are as follows: before school, after school, lunch, 
study hall, during College and Career Readiness class if allowed, or any free period. Counselors will only take forms 
that are completed and have been signed by a parent/guardian.  Counselors look forward to meeting with each student! 

Extra forecast sheets are available in the counseling center and online at http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/
wilson/1374.htm.

saturday, march 12

Unified basketball tournament, Beaverton Hoop, 11am, 12pm, and 2pm
The Wilson Unified Basketball competes this Saturday in the unified basketball version of a state tournament. Come by 
and watch a game or two and support our great kids as they represent the best of Wilson High School! Beaverton Hoop 
is at 9685 SW Harvest Ct, Beaverton.

Wilson Foundation Benefit at Harvey’s Comedy Club, Saturday, March 12, 5:00pm 
Join the Wilson Foundation for a benefit show at Harvey’s Comedy Club featuring Wilson’s own mom-comedian 
Joanie Quinn. Bring some friends and fill a table! The show is at 5, which leaves the rest of the evening for dinner out, 
some music, or whatever else you like to do on a Saturday night after laughing yourself silly. For tickets and more 
information, go to: https://www.harveyscomedyclub.com/purchase/2016-03-12/5%3A00%20PM/. 21 and over.

Friday, March 11, 2016
A, Periods 1-4

click here for Bell Schedules

Wilson High School
1151 SW Vermont St, Portland 97239
Office: (503) 916-5280; Attendance (503) 916-5294

Schedule for  
March 14 – March 18
Monday, March 14: B
Tuesday, March 15: A 
Wednesday, March 16: B/Early Dismissal
Thursday, March 17:  A/Tutor Time 
Friday, March 18: B/Tutor Time

Schedule for  
March 7 – March 11
Monday, March 7: A
Tuesday, March 8: B 
Wednesday, March 9: A/Assembly
Thursday, March 10:  B/Tutor Time 
Friday, March 11: A

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR/217740154927750
https://twitter.com/principalBchat
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/1374.htm
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/1374.htm
https://www.harveyscomedyclub.com/purchase/2016-03-12/5%3A00%20PM/
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2015_16Printable_Bell_Schedule.pdf


news

Wilson teachers Bartlo and Nohner win award
Chris Bartlo and Nick Nohner have won the Allen Distinguished Educators award, which comes with a $25,000 prize. 
The contest rewards innovative education programs in engineering and was awarded to our Wilson teachers for their 
Computer Science and Math Modeling courses. Wilson offers four years of computer science, the only four-year pro-
gram in the Portland area. Read more from the Oregonian here. Congratulations Mr. Bartlo and Mr. Nohner! 

Solo/Ensemble Festival District Competition Results
Congratulations to the Wilson Choral and Orchestral Music Department on a weekend filled with victorious talent 
and no less than four first-place wins!

State qualifiers: 
Zoé De Boucherville-Dickson, Soprano: 1st Place 
Maggie Conroy, Alto: 1st Place
Daniel Nyounai Herrera, Baritone: 1st Place 
Wilson Advanced Vocal Ensemble: 1st Place 
Alexandria Cameron Pizzo, Soprano: 2nd Alternate 
Morgan Penk, Bass: 1st Alternate 
Amelia Jamond, Violin: 4th Alternate 
Riley Waugh, Violin: 3rd Alternate 
Rowan McIntosh, Trombone: 1st alternate 
Finn Henell, Trombone 

Other Wilson competitors earning strong scores were Shelby Rosenfeld (Soprano) and Andrea Stone (Soprano).

Come support Wilson Vocalists and Musicians as they represent the school in the State Championships at Pacific 
University in Forest Grove on April 29 (Ensemble Competition) and April 30 (Solo Competition).

Horse, Wilson’s student magazine

Click here to read the latest issue.

Wilson Scholarship Initiative Update
Thanks to our community of SW businesses, parents, and alumni, Wilson High School will be able to offer two $1,000 
scholarships this year to graduating seniors! Our community has raised almost $5,000 for the scholarship fund since 
November, and donations are still coming in. The remainder of the money raised this year will be allocated toward our 
goal of $50,000 to endow a permanent scholarship for Wilson graduates. 

We have a tremendous “village” to help support our students. We are grateful to the following businesses, individuals, 

http://www.oregonlive.com/education/index.ssf/2016/03/wilson_high_computer_science_t.html#incart_river_index
https://issuu.com/whstrojanhorse/docs/issue_two_issuu_ca7269931133cf


and groups who have supported our Scholarship Initiative:

Annie Bloom’s Books
Papa John’s Pizza
OnPoint Credit Union, Hillsdale
Alan Bacharach
Laughing Planet
Food Front
Julie Decker, Lymphatics/Massage
Impulse Video
Casa Colima
Mark Seker,Tutor Doctor
Dr KJ Hindman, ND 
Multnomah Village Dental Care
Dairy Hill Ice Cream
Nail Savvy
La Costita
Om Base
Ardys Braidwood
Sarah Dennison-Leonard

Driftwood Coffee
Shaun Vaniman, Veterinarian
Paloma Clothing
Upper Westside Play Gym
Garfinkle Orthodontics
Wyse Kadish, Attorneys
Linda Venti, Realty Trust
Yam Investments
Sasquatch Brewery
Kingsley Parker, Class of 1957
Symbiosis Printing
Anonymous Donor, Class of 1961
Therapy Gone to the Dogs
Margaret Doherty, Class of 1968
Todd Gifford, Dentist
WHS, Class of 1975
Westside AKF & Crossfit
Mark Church, Class of 1993

To contribute, send a check made out to Wilson Scholarship Initiative, Wilson High School, 1151 Vermont St., Portland 
97219, Attn: Wilson Scholarship Fund; or call Wilson bookkeeper, Ana Curtis, at (503) 916-5280 x75374, to make a dona-
tion using a credit card.

Wilson store stocked up!

Come to the Wilson store for Boosters official Wilson apparel as well as special one-of-a-kind Wilson swag: vintage cam-
era t-shirts from the photography department ($20), student art greeting cards ($28) and playing cards ($20), boys soccer 
scarves ($15), and more! The Wilson Store is in the Bookkeeper’s Office, Room 149.

Announcements

Forecasting
Counselors visited Freshmen in their English classes March 7 and 8 to hand out forecasting forms. Students and parents 
can use the Forecast Guide as a reference to help fill out forecasting sheets for next year’s courses. Freshmen should have 
their parents sign and review their forecasting forms and then stop in and meet with their counselor for a brief face-to-
face meeting to go over their selections and turn in their form. Counselors will only take forms that are completed and 
have been signed by a parent/guardian.  Suggestions for appropriate times to see counselors are as follows: before school, 
after school, lunch, study hall, during College and Career Readiness class if allowed, or any free period. Counselors look 
forward to meeting with each student! 

Juniors and sophomores, please see your counselor as soon as possible if you have not yet turned in your form. 

For more information and to access the Forecast Guide, go to http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/1374.htm. 
Remember that courses listed in the Forecast Guide are not guaranteed, but the final selection of courses offered will be 
based on the forecasting information provided by students on their forecasting sheets. 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/1374.htm
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/1374.htm


WHS Band Spring Concert,Wednesday, March 16, Wilson Auditorium, 7pm 
You are invited to hear the Wilson Jazz Band perform well known classics and a baritone sax feature. The concert band 
will play three challenging songs, one conducted by student teacher Mr. Benjamin. And the Symphonic Band will present 
its music to be performed for next month’s PIL band competition. The concert is free and all ages are welcome!

Juniors Take ACT on tuesday, March 15
Testing for all Juniors starts at 8:15am at Wilson. Please bring your own #2 pencils, approved calculator, student ID, and 
check the main hallway for your room assignment. For all other grade levels, classes will be in session and attendance will 
be taken. Students displaced due to ACT testing in their classroom will be sent to another room. Check the displaced list 
in the main hallways to see if you are affected and where to go.

All Students: Note the special schedule for ACT testing day:
ACT Testing for Juniors: 8:15am-1:05pm
1st period: 	 8:15-9:45am
2nd period: 	 9:50-11:20am
3rd period: 	 11:25am-1:05pm
Lunch:		  1:05-1:40pm
4th period: 	 1:45 – 3:15

Laughing Planet Dining for Dollars, Wednesday, March 16, 11am-9pm, 4405 SW 
Vermont St.
Fifteen percent of the day’s sales will be donated to the Wilson High School Scholarship Initiative. 

Spring Sports Registration online now
PIL spring sports (Track, Softball, Baseball, Golf, Tennis) has begun. Registration is online only at https://www.familyid.
com/organizations/wilson-hs. Athletes must be registered before coming out to play or practice. Club sports registration 
is a separate process.

Booster Club Meeting, Monday, March 14, Wilson Faculty Lounge, 7pm
We will be sharing ideas for Spring planning and reviewing funding requests, plus general discussion on how to best help 
spend the funds that have been raised. If you have a funding request, please submit via email to wilsonboosterspdx@
gmail.com.  Funding request forms can be found on our website: www.wilsonboosterclub.com.

Wilson Booster Club board members are needed for 2016/2017! Please let us know if you are interested in serving on the 
Boosters board next year. Upcoming open positions include: President, Vice President, Secretary, Membership Chair, 
Concession Coordinator. Elections will be held Monday, May 7th at 7pm in the Wilson Faculty Lounge.

We are always seeking people committed to being involved in their child’s school life. Volunteers are needed for all events, 
throughout the year, to help support our students, teachers, coaching staff and team members. With your participation in 
our Booster Club it ensures everything “behind the scenes” is taken care of. We are extremely grateful for your support of 
our program. Hope to see you there!  —Trojan Wilson Booster Club

Spring Break Special at SuperPlay, Wednesday, March 23, 11am-11pm
Do you like bowling, laser tag, arcades, games and food? Join students and families from Capitol Hill, Rieke, Hayhurst, 
Stephenson, Markham, Mapplewood, Jackson, Robert Gray and Wilson for tons of fun at SuperPlay! The Wilson “Spring 
Break Special” is $15 per person or $50 for four people and includes: 2 hours of unlimited bowling (including shoes) OR 
1 hour of bowling and 2 games of laser tag. Superplay is at 9300 Beaverton-Hillsdale Hwy,  www.superplayor.com. For 
more information: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2016SuperPlay_March_23_Flyer.pdf. 
Proceeds benefit the Wilson PTA Grad Night Party.

Wilson Electronics Recycling Day, Sunday, April 3 10am-2pm
Drop-off site: Wilson High School by the track at 1151 SW Vermont.
Recycle your unwanted electronics. Recommended donation $5 per item or $50 a car load. All donations will benefit WHS 

http://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act/help.html#testday
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/1759.htm#scholarships
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https://www.familyid.com/organizations/wilson-hs
mailto:wilsonboosterspdx%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:wilsonboosterspdx%40gmail.com?subject=
http://www.wilsonboosterclub.com
http://www.superplayor.com
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/2016SuperPlay_March_23_Flyer.pdf
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/281.htm


PTA Grad Night. Sample of items you can recycle: Computers (desktop or laptop), monitor, printer, scanner, keyboards, 
TV, cell phones, ink cartridges, camera, washer/dryer, oven/stove. If you have questions on what can be recycled go to 
http://www.greencenturyonline.net/. Contact Madalyn Katter (madalyn.piar-katter@cascorp.com) with any questions.

Multnomah County student art contests, submission deadline March 15, 2016
Summer Reading Game Board Cover Contest
Submit your design for the cover of the 2016 Summer Reading Game Board. The winning entry will be awarded a $100 
gift certificate to Collage art supply store. Learn more here. 

Multnomah County Library  Comics Contest
Winners will be announced by National Ambassador for Young People’s Literature Gene Yang at his free talk at the 
Hollywood Theatre on April 28, 2016. Winners will also be featured on social media, printed in an exclusive publication, 
and added to the library’s collection. Learn more here. 
 
Peer Tutoring is now on your schedule
Do you need help in your classes? Or help with college readiness, study habits, organizational skills or anything else? Sign 
up to be connected with a personal peer tutor who can help you on your schedule. See Ian Jackson, Neighborhood House 
Youth Advocate, in the main office on Mondays or Tuesdays, e-mail, or text (503)560-4321 to sign up.

Sophomores & Juniors: PSAT Score Reports
Online: Scores are available online. Log in to your College Board account to see your scores, or create an account by 
clicking on the ‘Sign Up’ button. See or email  Candace Rhodes in room 139 if you have trouble accessing your score. 
Once you are in your College Board account, you can access the test questions as well as your responses to help you 
prepare for the SAT or junior-year PSAT.

SW March Madness, March 24, Jackson Middle School, 9am-5pm
Start with a clinic to work on skills in the morning, break for lunch, then go for it in a 3-on-3 basketball tournament in 
the afternoon. If you have skills, come share them; if you need practice, this is a great opportunity to get some. Volunteer 
opportunities are available for mature high school athletes to help with morning activities for younger players; adult 
volunteers needed to coach and referee. See Ian Jackson in Counseling Department (Mondays and Tuesdays) or Francisco 
Hernandez in room 144 (Wednesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays) for a permission slip and more information; permission 
slip also available online. This event sponsored by Neighborhood House.

jackson middle school girls night out
Wanted: 24 positive, compassionate Wilson High sophomore, junior, and senior women leaders who want to inspire 
middle school girls at Jackson Middle School Girls’ Night Out. Apply regardless of the middle school you attended.  GNO 
2016 is Friday, April 8, at Jackson Middle School. Earn 5.5 hours of Community Service Credit and have fun on a Friday 
evening. Find the application and more information online here: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-
wilson/2016_jackson_gno_application.pdf.

Career related learning opportunities
Ziba Career Days, Thursday, March 17, 9-11:30am 
Are you interested in a career in design, communication and innovation? Then join us for one of the two Ziba career days 
offered this year. Tour the office and learn what skills, experience, and education are necessary to pursue a career in the 
design industry. Ziba is a design and innovation consultancy with a team of designers, strategists, thinkers, and makers 
with a passion for solving problems by understanding problems. The career day is open to Juniors and Seniors. 

Instrument Career Day, Tuesday,  March 15 
Tour the stunning offices of this hot Portland digital creative agency. Explore a company looking for designers, software 
developers, business marketers, entrepreneurs and others who can mix creativity with tech savvy.   Learn about the skills 
and education needed to pursue careers creating software, designing websites, running campaigns and executing business 
strategies. This career day is open to Juniors and Seniors. To apply and for more information please see Kate Morgan in 
221. 
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Aviation Career Day, Wednesday, April 13th, 9:30am-12:15pm
Are you interested in Aviation? Then, Aviation Career day is for you! This career day opportunity is open to students in 
grades 10-12. Learn about becoming an airplane pilot,  aviation management, helicopter pilot, ramp/ticket/gate agent, and 
flight attendant. This career day will fill up fast so please register soon at: http://www.hillsborochamberor.com/sw/avia-
tionspring/.

new scholarships
For more scholarships, go to http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/312.htm#scholarships.

Oregon Community Quarterback Scholarship, Due March 31 2016
Four $10,000 Awards. Criteria: Seniors who are emerging leaders, and plan to attend an Oregon university or trade school. 
This is a need-based scholarship with criteria focusing on an individual’s involvement in his or her community, rather 
than academic or athletic performance. Apply at: http://harringtonfamilyfoundation.org/.

Jostens Cap and Gown Orders
Seniors, if you’ve already placed your graduation order for cap and gown or other items from Josten’s, delivery will be 
made in either March or April and you will be notified of the exact date and time prior to their visit. If you have not 
placed your graduation order you can do so at their website, or email to request paper forms from the Josten’s rep. You 
can call (503) 690-7488 or toll-free at 1 (888) 690-7488 if you have further questions.

Wilson High School Senior Class of 2016 T-Shirts Now on Sale! 
Recall fond memories of your Wilson High School years by purchasing a 2016 Senior Class of 2016 t-shirt that features all 
the names of your WHS classmates printed on the front. Long sleeve shirts are now available for $25.00 and short sleeve 
shirts are $20.00. A percentage of the proceeds will help support 2016 PTA Grad Night.  All shirts are 100% pre-shrunk 
cotton, men’s and women’s multiple styles to choose from and sizes from XS to 5XL. Class of 2016 Shirts can be picked 
up in the WHS Bookkeepers office during business hours. If we do not have your size in it will be available in seven days. 
Checks should be made out to PTA Grad Night. If you have any questions, contact Julie Jacobsen at julie@berntlaw.com. 

Two ways to place your order:
1.    Order on line: place your order on-line at http://goo.gl/forms/ZXVpVG0YWN
2.    Download the order form and drop off in the WHS Bookkeepers room along with payment

Dyslexia & Learning Resources from the Multnomah County Library
If your child is struggling to learn to read, you may want to consider whether they have a form of dyslexia. Early 
identification and help are very important! With the right help, people with dyslexia can learn to read, write and spell 
fluently. The Multnomah County Library has a topic guide to help you. Go to Uncovering Dyslexia at Multnomah 
County’s website. The topic guide and its accompanying booklist, provides a brief overview of things to look for as well as 
local resources for assessment, and websites where you can learn more.

join boosters, sign up to volunteer in order to be eligible for boosters grant
A big thank you to every club and sports program that volunteered at the Wilson Boosters Christmas Tree Lot! The Tree 
Sales were a big success and we could not have done it with out each and every person that helped out. Spring is right 
around the corner which means it will be time for the Boosters Board to review grant requests from clubs and sports at 
Wilson High School. Please remember that each club and or sports team must have 50% of the participants’ families be 
Boosters members and have volunteers that have helped with concessions sales. Please use this handy link to sign up for 
concession help and or purchase your membership today:  http://www.wilsonboosterclub.com. Thank you for supporting 
our Wilson High School Community.

support Wilson PTA, buy scrip
Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you nothing extra! This program works with local and national 
vendors, including most of your favorite grocers, restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson Bookkeeper 
on Monday, pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your order by phone, postal mail,  or e-mail! Contact Martha 
Schulte (schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for more information or to place an order. Download order forms here. 
�
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Order Yearbooks Online
http://shop.balfour.com/smi62107/catalog/category/view/s/yearbook-and-accessories/id/312795/

new: Portland/Bologna Sister Association (PBSCA) Youth Exchange Seeks Host 
Families
Portland families with current sophomores (preferably) are needed to host teens from Bologna, Italy, for the first two 
weeks in July 2016. The PBSCA exchange is a small (limited to nine), reciprocal, alternating exchange between the City of 
Bologna, Italy, and Portland. Participating 16-17 year olds from both Portland and Bologna host one summer and travel 
the alternating summer. There is no need to be able to speak Italian, the students from Bologna all speak English. 

This summer is Portland’s turn to host. PBSCA works with families to create an itinerary of structured and informal 
activities to help those with busy summer schedules ensure there is something for their visitor to do. Host siblings 
participating for the first time this summer will be eligible to travel to Bologna in the summer of 2017. In Bologna, 
Portland teens stay with Italian host families and are offered a great program of activities that typically include trips to 
Florence and Venice. Participants pay for airfare and out-of-pocket expenses but their living costs and the cost of formal 
activities are covered. To apply, download the application at http://www.portland-bologna.org/youth-1/. The application 
deadline is March 14, 2016.  For more information, please Sally Hudson (hudsonsj@pdx.edu).

Connections

The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and interesting news emailed to Wilson 
students, parents, staff, and community members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus is on events more specific to the 
school and what goes on in the building during school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you 
would like to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the Monday list) or removed from the 
distribution list, send your email address to Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net.

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ to find many useful resources for parents 
and students including:
		  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar
		  - Online student research tools
		  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight
		  -  Counseling Department 
		  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation
		  - How to order scrip (http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/scrip_4_15.pdf.)

Follow Wilson Leadership on Social Media
Twitter: @wilson_trojans
Instagram: wilson_trojans
Facebook: Wilson Leadership

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures. 

ALUMNI NEWS 
Wilson High School official alumni website: http://www.wilsonalumni.com.

ALUMNI CLASS REUNIONS
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/reunions.htm.
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WILSON GRADUATES WHO HAVE SERVED OR ARE SERVING IN MILITARY
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, click on this link: http://www.
wilsonalumni.com/Military.html

WILSON SPORTS SCHEDULES
http://www.wilsonathletics.com

FACULTY/STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/.

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals and groups shall 
be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, marital status, national origin, 
race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, Oregon School District is an equal opportunity 
educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or 
program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net.
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